California District 64 Minutes January 17, 2019

Meeting Hosted by Vacaville American Little League

Meeting called to order at 6:50PM.

Board Members Present: Mike Pappa (DA), Milt Eberle (ADA), Mike Gorelick, Curtis Parker, Brian Riley, Hayley Mendenhall,

Rick Jelinski

Board Members Absent: Michelle Nicholas, Marie Pappa

League Representatives Present: DALL, DNLL, DLL, ELL, VALL, VCLL, VNLL, WALL, WALL, WNLL

League Representative Absent: None

A special "Thank You" to Vacaville American Little League for hosting tonight's meeting.

Review/Approval of Minutes:

October minutes to review / approve

• Dixon Little League made a motion to approve minutes

- Davis National/American Little League seconded the motion
- Minutes approved by All

Reports:

- ADA: Nothing to report.
- Treasurer's report / Assessments: Brian went over the treasurer's report. Dixon Little League made a motion to approve the report with VCLL seconding the motion. All voting members approved the report as read.
- UIC report: Brian passed out information on District Umpire Clinic Dates. Basic Rules and Field Clinic will be at Vacaville High School on Saturday, February 9th. Advanced Rules and Field Clinic will be held in Davis on Sunday, March 10th.
- Junior / 50-70 report: Brian stated that the Juniors and 50-70 meeting is planned for February 2019. 50-70 will be on Wednesday, February 20th at 6pm with Juniors following at 7:30pm. Both will be held at Vacaville High School in Room 50. The meetings will consist of going over the rules, making amendments to them as needed and scheduling of games. Please make sure the division reps are there along with the managers. Right now it looks like we will have 8, 50-70 teams and 8, Junior teams.
- Safety report: Mike Gorelick stated that the Safety Plans are due on April 1, 2019 (this is a change from the April 30th date that was mentioned in October) and the plans must be submitted through the Data Centers. In addition, the Injury Player Accident Reports must be submitted with the Safety Plan. Also, Mike G and Mike P plan on visiting all of the district fields to see what kind of condition they are in.
- Challenger report: Nothing to report.

New Business:

- Pappa stated that numbers seem to be down from last year. Partly due to the age chart. Discussion commenced on reasons as to why numbers are down. Travel teams vs home town little leagues, what are the big changes?, finding enough volunteers to run leagues. How can Little League be equitable and competitive with all of the other choices out there?
- Players from leagues that do not offer Majors, 50-70, Juniors, etc. are eligible to play with other leagues on a special waiver for regular season play only.
- Next week Pappa travels to Western Region to discuss Little League rule changes and other items.
- Tentative TOC tournament dates and All Star tournament dates were given. District 64 hosts the 9-11's Section Tournament this year.
- Dixon will host the next District 64 meeting on February 21st.

Meeting adjourned: 7:59 PM